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This Special Report presents some screens detailing Barry Babin’s May of 2005 
“invitation” to Seoul from the Korean Academy of Marketing Science (KAMS).  Details 
of Babin’s plans for the trip are presented below, using a screen of the top portion of 
Babin’s Permission to Travel form: 
 

 
 
The speaking engagement was intended for 14 May 2005.  The out-of-country travel 
authorization form indicates that Babin “is an invited speaker” (see below). 
 

 



Babin had just secured a position as Chair of the Department of Management and 
Marketing at the time he made this Korea trip, and this trip is the first in a series of 
“invitations” to speak at various meetings/locales that Babin accepted upon taking the 
Chair position.  Some of the other invitations are the subject of a separate Special Report 
available at usmpride.com, and the price tag associated with those “invitations” is 
included in that report. 
 
The Employee Travel Voucher filed by Babin (in June of 2005) for this trip simply 
reiterates the “invitation” to speak at KAMS, and does not provide additional details (see 
below). 
 

 
 
The Travel Voucher does, however, indicate that there were some expenses associated 
with this trip that KAMS did not cover.  The first of these is Babin’s lodging costs, as 
seen in the screen captured below: 
 

 
 
The screen above points out that Babin spent $265.50 in a single night of lodging.  This 
figure is confirmed by the receipt Babin obtained from the Hotel Lotte in Seoul, which is 
inserted below.  That receipt covers the $265.50 charge for one night that Babin filed for 
on the voucher above. 
 



 
 
The receipt above also suggests that Joseph Hair stayed with Babin.  Readers of 
usmpride.com will recall that Hair is one of Babin’s textbook coauthors (see “The Babin 
Textbook Factory” at usmpride.com).  There is no indication on Babin’s voucher 
regarding how the lodging expenses in Seoul were divided among the two, nor whether 
or not this trip was textbook- (business-) related/involved a textbook publisher. 
 
The insert below points out that KAMS paid for Babin’s airfare to Korea, but that Babin 
filed for reimbursement from USM for his personal vehicle travel to Baton Rouge. 
 

 
 
The screen above indicates that Babin’s trip to Baton Rouge cost $136.08. 



The final insert, below, shows that Babin’s “invitation” to the KAMS in May of 2005 
cost a total of $401.58, and that Babin was reimbursed $300 of that amount.  The $300 
came from two of the CoB’s pots of money. 
 

 

 
 
 
Readers of usmpride.com can watch for an update soon of the “Invitation or Invoice” 
series that will combine Barry Babin’s recent “invitations,” and how much they have cost 
USM, to the existing data that are reported there. 


